



JEWISH CENTER BULLETIN

Vol. 84, No. 6

22 Shevat 5784

February 1, 2024

VICE PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

When my family and I first joined the Hillcrest Jewish Center almost forty years ago, I, like many of you, found my space to channel my energies in support of our community. Initially, I served on committees that dovetailed with my interests in promoting Judaism through educational experiences. Through the years I embraced an array of roles as the community's needs changed - being involved in ritual matters, in search committees to bring in clergy, and in membership retention and outreach. It was important for my family to be in a spiritual home where we would delight in joyful singing on Shabbat and Chaggim, while connecting with our kehillah, or community, and making new friends.

Historically, volunteers were the backbone of Jewish communities in Europe and America — the *chevrot* (fellowships) or *landsmanshaft* (benevolent societies) supported Jews with almost every conceivable need: food, clothing, dowries, medical, burial, education, etc. Synagogues also thrived when congregants stepped forward to do service or volunteer. Growing up volunteering was modeled by my parents' active involvement in our synagogue's religious, educational, and social endeavors.

Volunteers continue to be the lifeblood of Hillcrest Jewish Center. Rabbi Sacks once wrote, "Ask any volunteer and they will tell you that they gain more than they give. Most volunteers don't do the work for recognition. They know volunteering helps change the world because it changes us."

Whether you are a new or longstanding member of the Hillcrest synagogue community, we need you to step forward in service. Areas where you could say YES when asked are:

- Come to make a minyan at your convenience at least once a month;
- Perform the mitzvah of Nichum Avelim by bringing a shiva package to HJC mourners on behalf of the congregation; continued on page 2

SHABBAT AND HOLIDAY SERVICES	
Friday, February 2	
Candle Lighting	4:56 P.M.
Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat/Maariv	5:00 P.M.
Saturday, February 3 - Yitro - Birkat HaChodesh	9:00 A.M.
Torah Reading: Exodus 18:1-20:23 Haftarah: Isaiah 6:1-7:6, 9	:5-6
We welcome the new month Adar 1	
Rosh Chodesh is Friday and Saturday, February 9 and 10	10:00 A.M.
Junior Congregation	
Shiur	
Maariv	
Shabbat ends	
Friday, February 9 - Rosh Chodesh	
Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat/Maariv	
Candle Lighting	. 5:05 P.M.
Saturday, February 10 - Mishpatim - Shabbat Rosh Chodesh	9:00 A.M.
Torah Reading: Exodus 21:1-24:18, Numbers 28:9-15 Haftarah: Isaia	
Mincha	
Shiur	
Maariv	
Shabbat ends	. 6:06 P.M.
Sunday, February 11 – World Wide Wrap	8:15 A.M.
Friday, February 16	
Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat/Maariv	5:00 P.M.
Candle Lighting	5:13 P.M.
Saturday, February 17 – Terumah	9:00 A.M.
Torah Reading: Exodus 25:1-27:19 Haftarah: I Kings 5:26-6:	:13
Rabbi Mark Kaiserman, Guest Speaker	
Mincha	. 5:00 P.M.
Shiur	5:30 P.M.
Maariv	
Shabbat ends	. 6:14 P.M.
Monday, February 19 – Presidents Day	
Building closed except for services 8:30 A.M. and 7:00 P.M.	
Friday, February 23	
Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat/Maariv	5:00 P M
Candle Lighting	
Saturday, February 24 - Tetzaveh	9:00 A.M.
Torah Reading: Exodus 27:20-30:30 Haftarah: Ezekiel 43:10	
Mincha	
Shiur	
Maariv	. 0:00 P.M.

Shabbat ends 6:22 P.M.

Manes KoganRabbi Rachel BlackStudent Cantor
Simeon SaturnPresident
Karen Rothman Sisterhood President
Martin Guttman Men's Club President
Raina Kohn & Esther Tokarz
Youth/Family Co-Presidents
Nadine Kochavi Executive Director
Joan Hausmann Managing Editor
Robert Zuckerman Bulletin Advertising
Dr. Israel Mowshowitz 7" Rabbi Emeritus
Moti Fuchs 7"T
Hillcrest Jewish Center

Hillcrest Jewish Center 183-02 Union Turnpike Flushing, NY 11366-1623 Affiliated with

United Synagogue of Conservative Judaism Hillcrest on the Web

Phone (718) 380-4145 Fax (718) 380-4665 E-mail: info@hillcrestjc.org

CENTER FAMILY

Congratulations to:

Mark Damon on his 95th birthday.

Condolences to:

The family of Hadassah Guttmann who passed away in October 2022.

Vice President continued from page 1

- Engage members in a new Small Group based on your interest or passion;
- Perform the mitzvah of bikur cholim by calling one sick or homebound congregant weekly;
- Engage in the plans for one congregational holiday program;
- Spend an hour or so to prepare the monthly in-house kiddush luncheons.
- Shout out with a program idea social action; chesed; community building. We are here to listen!

Hillcrest Jewish Center is *our* community, and *each* of us has the opportunity to share it together. We are here to help you find your space within our community.

B'Shalom.

Helene Jacob, Vice President

TEA AND SCHMOOZE

The snow may be falling, but May will be here before you know it. And that means Tea and Schmooze will be happening once a month on a Friday evening in May, June, July and August.

We're looking for speakers. It could be you, or perhaps you know someone who would speak for a short while. Please let the office know.

Debbie Solkoff

From Rabbi Kogan

Dear Friends of Hillcrest Jewish Center,

As I write these words, three months have passed since October 7 and many of us have a feeling that time has frozen since then. Yes, new developments take place all the time, but hostages are still in Gaza and the threats against Israelis in Israel and Jews abroad, continue. However, as time passes, our attention and focus will dwindle. This is only normal. Even Israelis are starting to return to their daily routine.

However, October 7 represented a "before and after" moment. While we cannot be in a perpetual state of mourning, sadness, or even anger, we need to learn the lessons that the murderous attack by Hamas and the reaction of the "free world" taught us.

Israelis need to learn the price we pay for internal disunity and hubris. While free countries are entitled to choose their own leaders and their own systems of government, democratic choices don't necessarily mean good ones. We can only hope that our brothers and sisters in Israel will incorporate the lessons learned on October 7, to become even more resilient in the face of new threats.

Jews around the world, on the other hand, need to face the fact that the ground under our feet was shaken, that many of the partners we counted on, turned their backs on us, and that we have many fewer friends than we thought we had. We have been complacent for too long. It is time for us to take care of ourselves. Paraphrasing Hillel, "If I am not for myself, who will be?" The sad answer we all learn to Hillel's question is, "not many."

In these critical times, our collective prayers for the strength and safety of Israel, coupled with our enduring hopes for lasting security and peace, are more important than ever. Let us continue to stay strong, connected, and hopeful, united in our commitment to support Israel through prayer, knowledge, and compassion.

Looking forward to brighter and better days.

Rabbi Manes Kogan

REPORT FROM THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

In an old joke, a Jewish pessimist says, "Things can't get any worse!" His friend, a Jewish optimist, puts his arm around him comfortingly and replies, "Oh, sure they can!"

It is true that Jews are not always known for their optimism. Thousands of years of persecution have taught us that pessimism is the safer bet. The war that Hamas started reinforces our pessimistic instincts. Peace for Israel seems further away than ever. It seems impossible to envision a time when Israelis will be able to live side by side with their neighbors in peace.

At a time like this, it is good to remember that in recent history other seemingly intractable hatreds have dissipated with surprising speed. France and Germany were sworn enemies for more than a century, but just a few years after World War II they were economic partners as well as military allies. The Protestants and Catholics in Northern Ireland fought each other viciously for decades before reaching peace through political compromise.

The Talmud teaches that three things come unexpectedly: scorpions, lost items, and the Messiah (B. Sanh 97a). If Jews and Arabs of good will don't close their minds to the possibility, maybe a true and lasting peace in the Middle East can come unexpectedly, too.

The Board of Trustees met on December 19th. The Board voted to continue protecting our building with enhanced security guard hours, even after the expiration of the temporary grant for security that we received from the United Synagogue of Conservative Judaism. In order to help finance this new expense, the Board voted to recommend that the Congregation impose an assessment on all members. (By the time you read this article, the Congregation will have voted on that recommendation at its January 21st meeting.)

The Board also voted to adopt a budget for the 2024 Hillcrest Day Camp. Even if our building is sold by then, the purchaser has agreed that the day camp can run this year. Votes were also taken to end our involvement with the multi-synagogue Hebrew school and youth group at the end of this school year, due to lack of participation. We will continue to explore viable alternatives.

The Nominations Committee will meet in February to recommend a slate of officers and trustees for the 2024-25 year. If you are interested in joining the Board of Trustees, please notify President Simeon Saturn or me.

Richard Kass, Board Chair

GUEST RABBI MARK KAISERMAN Saturday, February 17



Rabbi Mark Kaiserman became the rabbi of Reform Temple of Forest Hills in July 2013, returning to his childhood home, New York City.

During his rabbinic career, Rabbi Kaiserman has worked at all corners of the country. He served as the rabbi of Temple Emanu-El of West Essex in Livingston, New Jersey, as assistant/associate rabbi of Temple Emanu-El in Dallas, Texas, and an Interim Rabbi at Congregation B'nai Tzedek in Fountain Valley, California.

Originally from Brooklyn, New York, Rabbi Kaiserman received a B.A. in English Literature and Judaic Studies from Binghamton University. He earned his M.A. in Hebrew Letters in 1996 and his rabbinic ordination from the Hebrew Union College — Jewish Institute of Religion's Cincinnati campus in 1997.

He is an amateur film buff and a diehard New York Mets fan. He loves to travel and has been to all 50 U.S. states and to a baseball game at every Major League Stadium.

SISTERHOOD

On Monday, February 19th, Sisterhood is presenting a special ZOOM program. Our guest speaker will be Dr. Yvette Miller, author of "Portraits of Valor: Heroic Jewish Women You Should Know".

Yvette Miller, Ph.D. is a Chicago based writer. Her work has appeared in newspapers, magazines, and Jewish websites around the world. After studying political science at Harvard where she earned her BA, and the London School of Economics, where she earned a Ph.D., Dr. Miller worked for the U.S. government and taught political science as an adjunct college professor. While raising her four children, Dr. Miller realized she wanted to tap into 4,000 years of Jewish wisdom, and embarked on a journey to learn more about our Jewish heritage and traditions.

"Let's Put Jewish Women Back in The Jewish Narrative". Join us on Monday, February 19th at 12:30 PM. The Zoom link will be in the Daily Digest.

A flyer for our 2024 Shalach Manot fundraiser is enclosed in the mailing envelope. It also appears in the Daily Digest, and we have flyers on the Shabbat table. This is Sisterhood's only fundraiser of the year. Please participate. Monies raised help us keep our beloved synagogue updated. In addition, we send money to Israel through different venues, provide monthly programs for our congregation, congregational luncheons and much more. We thank you in advance.

Karen Rothman, Sisterhood President

SISTERHOOD GIFT SHOP

It's time to visit our beautiful Gift Shop if ...

- 1. You want to buy a gorgeous new tallit.
- 2. Your fabulous new tallit needs a tallit clip.
- 3. You need to get someone special a lovely gift.
- 4. You want to treat yourself.
- 5. You want to support Sisterhood.
- 6. You want to help Sisterhood support Hillcrest.

Come in and browse during Shabbat Kiddush or call Barbara Resnick for a personal appointment.

MEN'S CLUB

If you play your cards right, you may come out a winner on Sunday afternoon. February 4, when the Hillcrest Jewish Center Men's Club hosts Military Bridge in the Moreida Auditorium, for an afternoon of pure fun with refreshments and prizes. The rules of this round-robin tournament are actually quite easy to pick up once you peruse the printed guidelines (to be made available to all interested in the weeks and days to come, and on the afternoon of the event). The cost for Men's Club members and a significant other is \$12 each with RSVP by Thursday, February 1. Please make your check payable to Men's Club, Hillcrest Jewish Center. Last minute Men's Club walk-ins on February 4 pay \$15 at the door. Nonmembers of the Men's Club and a significant other pay \$15 each prior to February 1, or \$18 at the door.

Why not simply start off calendar year 2024 by paying your annual Men's Club Membership Dues of \$45, entitling yourself and significant other to early bird pricing to all our paying events?

Sunday morning, February 11, in the Main Sanctuary, and free for all attendees, is the always anticipated World Wide Wrap, the acknowledgement of davening with tefillin during the Shacharit Service. No Tefillin? No Problem! HJC provides each participant with a loaner pair, with complimentary hands-on instruction of application and removal. Following service completion, Men's Club will sponsor an, "It's More Than Just Bagel Breakfast," in the Moreida Auditorium.

In the weeks ahead, expect to hear and see information on other Men's Club events, like an afternoon of **Karaoke**, a day at the **Cradle of Aviation Museum and Planetarium**, a night at the **Movies**, and a day of **Fishing**.

Please check your HJC Bulletins, emails, text messages, robocalls and after-Shabbat Service announcements on specific dates, times, costs (if any), and RSVP deadlines on all our events.

And, as always, we welcome suggestions for any worthwhile event not on our docket, whether it be sports, games, dining, concerts, plays, exercise, etc. *Let us know!* Questions? Comments? Contact Men's Club President Marty Guttman. (mpguttman@gmail.com)

Joel Berkowitz, Men's Club Co-VP

SUBMISSION OF REQUESTS FOR HONORS ON SHABBAT

If you have an upcoming yahrzeit or simcha and would like an honor on the Shabbat preceding it, please let the office know as soon as possible. Some weeks are busier than others, and we would like to acknowledge everyone who should be given an honor. The requests are always reviewed and set up beforehand, so that we know if any additional honors are available.

If you would like an honor, but are not available on the traditionally observed Shabbat, please request an alternate date and bring it to Jeffrey Rosenberg's attention. A proper solution will be found.

CLIMATE CHANGE: Where Do We Go From Here?

The Adult Education Committee presented a special two-part program "Climate Change: Where Do We Go From Here?"

The movie "Inconvenient Sequel: Truth to Power" was shown on January 7th. It told of some of the successes climate advocates have achieved since 2006 when the movie 'Inconvenient Truth" had its premiere. An example of progress is the increased use of clean energy like wind and solar power in cities like Georgetown, Texas which has practically eliminated use of fossil fuel energy. It also showed the great effort that went into getting an international climate agreement, the Paris Accords, in 2016 and the political decision which caused the United States to drop out of the Accords in 2017. It ended with an impassioned plea by Al Gore to act now before it is too late to protect the Earth from the adverse effects of climate change.

On January 11th, our speaker, Monica Weiss, presented us with some practical ways we can protect our environment. An easy and free way she suggested was that the homeowners among us use the brown cans the city has provided for compostable garbage. She also provided us with links we could use to get more information on ways we can participate in the effort to combat climate change. They are:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=G BeU6UZyPiY Imagine A World Xiye Bastida Youth Activist

https://drawdown.org/solutions
Drawdown Solutions library
https://thirdact.org/ Third Act
https://dayenu.org/ Dayenu

Monica also donated the book Am I Too Old to Save the Planet? to Hillcrest.

In lieu of an honorarium, Monica requested a donation be made to a climate action group. Hillcrest donated to Dayenu.

Kathy Lewis

OHR CHADASH: ON THE MOVE

All our books were packed, we were ready to go,

But a special program, just one mo', To send us on our way with a smile. Down the road just a mile, From ICCJ to HJC, For the spring term that's where Ohr Chadash will be.

Tu B'Shevat - The Trees New Year, And the Purim Carnival will soon be here,

Before we blink matzo for eight days. Turn around and it is May,

Siddurs are presented to guide their way,

Finally, Lag B'Omer to nosh and play.

So watch our children as they grow, See how much they learn and know. Living life by Judaic rules,

Be proud of what they accomplished at our school,

Using intelligence as a vital tool. And when all is said and done, Acquiring knowledge became fun.

Before we bid farewell to ICCJ, on Sunday December 17th, children's author Sari Kopitnikoff visited Ohr Chadash and taught our students the elements involved in writing a comedic book for youngsters, namely her latest literary work, Only Kidding! - My First Book of Jewish Jokes. She drew out the best in our Ohr Chadashians, bringing to the surface their natural instincts to be both funny and punny. Their witticisms evoked both laughs and groans from their classmates and teachers, who became their audience. After the program the children were able to purchase autographed copies of the book as keepsakes and to further fine tune their funny bones. Thank you to ICCJ librarian Arlene Ratzabi for making this possible.

After a well-deserved winter break, the school year reconvened at Hillcrest Jewish Center on Sunday, January 7, 2024. The children began the day with the distribution of roles for our Tu B'Shevat Seder, slated for January 28th. We concluded the morning with Rabbi Hillel providing musical accompaniment for the eco-friendly songs which are part of the Tu B'Shevat Program.

Within the next few weeks our students will be receiving the Miss Chocolate packets to order Kosher for Passover holiday candy. Please support this important school fundraiser, which helps underwrite the cost of our special experiential events that brighten our children's days.

Thank you.

Morah Shari

SHALACH MANOT See the enclosed flyer in the mailing envelope for more

information.

Sisterhood
presents a special
Zoom program on
Monday,
February 19th.
Guest speaker
will be Dr. Yvette
Miller, author of
Portraits of Valor:
Heroic Jewish
Women You
Should Know

JOIN US FOR THE

WIDE WRAP

SUNDAY **FEBRUARY 11, 2024** 8:15 a.m.

ALL MEN, WOMEN & CHILDREN COME DAVEN WITH US.

LET'S WRAP FOR ISRAEL!

THE BREAKFAST IS SPONSORED BY THE HJC MEN'S CLUB

THE MEN'S CLUB PRESENTS

Military Bridge

AN AFTERNOON OF PURE FUN WITH REFRESHMENTS AND PRIZES



(IT'S NOT REALLY BRIDGE)

ENJOY BUILDING BRIDGES OF FRIENDSHIP WHILE WINNING PRIZES.

IT'S AN AFTERNOON OF FUN WITH FRIENDS!

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 4, 2024 at 2:00 PM

Invite your friends! All are welcome!

Please make your Military Bridge reservations by Thursday, February 1

Make check payable to Men's Club Hillcrest Jewish Center

Men's Club Members & Significant Other By February 1st - \$12 per person

After February 1st - \$15 per person

Non-Men's Club Members By February 1st - \$15 per person After February 1st - \$18 per person

QUESTIONS? CONTACT STEVE ZELLMAN (917) 916-7032

SYNAGOGUE OFFERINGS

As a member-in-good-standing, you may phone the office with your donation and the amount will appear on your next HJC bill.

Reminder

There is a \$25 minimum donation required for the listing to be printed in the Bulletin (one name per yahrzeit listing).

General Fund:

Rochelle & Herb Mandell.

Lorraine Lang.

Anonymous.

Congratulations to Mark Damon on his 95th birthday, from his loving wife Regina and family.

Fryda & Joe Kessel in honor of Rabbi Manes Kogan & Silvia Kogan on their 30th anniversary.

Janet & Stephen Liebman congratulate Helene Jacob, Cantor Rachel Black and the HJC team for a fun-filled Havdalukah party.

Eleonora & Dmitriy Kogan in honor of Rabbi Kogan's birthday.

Eleonora & Dmitriy Kogan in honor of Rabbi Manes Kogan for his inspiring sermons.

Aviva & Jimmy Peress wish Rabbi Kogan and Silvia Mazal Tov on their anniversary.

Judy Karlin thanks HJC for the lovely Havdalukah celebration.

Bertha Strauss wishes Mazal Tov to Adele Rothstein in honor of the marriage of her granddaughter Brittany Liebes to Jeff Himelson.

Rochelle & Herb Mandell thank HJC for organizing a delightful evening of music and dance at Lake Success Jewish Center.

Elaine Steinberg wishes Mazal Tov to Adele Rothstein on the marriage of her granddaughter Brittany Liebes to Jeff Himelson.

Gwen Jones-Cintron in honor of Alan Reisner on his birthday.

Gwen Jones-Cintron in honor of Joan Stenzler on her birthday.

Eva Sanders for yahrzeit of mother Renee Witt.

Beth Ritter for yahrzeit of grand-mother Ida Zuckerman.

Elaine Steinberg for yahrzeit of father George Steinberg.

Elaine Steinberg for yahrzeit of grandfather Arthur Kornick.

Harold Moskowitz for yahrzeit of father Irving Moskowitz.

The Solkoff family in memory of Aron Sterling's beloved mother Cecelia Sterling.

Silvia Surazski Kogan for yahrzeit of grandfather Abraham Surazski.

Silvia Surazski Kogan for yahrzeit of grandmother Rebecca Laster de Koza.

Silvia Surazski Kogan in memory of Ernesto Surazski, and in appreciation of the HJC minyan.

Ralph Straus for yahrzeit of mother Hertha Straus.

Stanley Klein for yahrzeit of sister Doris Nodelman.

Arlene Goodman for yahrzeit of grandmother Anna Lubin.

Iris Mentle for yahrzeit of mother Edith Mentle and grandfather Max Fier.

Norma Frank for yahrzeit of mother Betty Levy Gorman.

Edna Harris for yahrzeit of mother-inlaw Julia Harris.

Lorelei Hammerman for yahrzeit of mother Anna Krohn.

Lorelei Hammerman for yahrzeit of father Max Krohn.

Elaine Applebaum for yahrzeit of husband Stanley Applebaum.

Sandra Jackson for yahrzeit of grandfather Arthur Kornick.

Sandra Jackson for yahrzeit of father George Steinberg.

Muriel Feldman for yahrzeit of father William Feldman.

Edith Jarnow for yahrzeit of mother Regina Jarnow.

Harold Kwalwasser for yahrzeit of mother Marie Kwalwasser.

Marcella Miron for yahrzeit of mother-in-law Pauline Miron.

Carol Zolondek for yahrzeit of mother Delia Fish.

Michael Cantor for yahrzeit of father Harold Cantor.

Michael Cantor for yahrzeit of grandfather Simon Cantor.

Michael Cantor for yahrzeit of father-in-law Stanley Breitner.

Yasmine & Daniel Beloosesky in memory of grandmother Leah Beloosesky.

Phyllis Cohen for yahrzeit of father David H. Brown.

Jay Greenberg for yahrzeit of father Morton Greenberg.

Sheldon Leffler for yahrzeit of father Louis Leffler.

Paula Schoen for yahrzeit of cousin Sue Oremland.

Phyllis Mindlin for yahrzeit of husband Herbert Mindlin.

Gwen Jones-Cintron in memory of grandmother Bea Schmutter.

Frederic Greene for yahrzeit of aunt Sarah Chase.

Frederic Greene for yahrzeit of grandfather Harry Sandler.

Nitza Schraeter for yahrzeit of grandmother Feigeh Sara Schancer

Sol Kahan for yahrzeit of mother Ilona Kahan.

Zane Tenenbaum for yahrzeit of father David Tenenbaum.

Zane Tenenbaum for yahrzeit of wife Sima Tenenbaum.

Philip Goldfeder for yahrzeit of brother Sheldon Goldfeder.

Constance Solomon for yahrzeit of mother Anna Shedlin.

Ari Goldberg for yahrzeit of grand-mother Sophie Messing.

Susan Beberfall for yahrzeit of grand-mother Ruth Moskowitz.

Stephen Liebman for yahrzeit of mother Elaine Liebman.

Eugene Preslier for yahrzeit of mother Beatrice Preslier.

Ira Lilien for yahrzeit of father Sidney Lilien.

Joan Hausmann for yahrzeit of father-in-law Aaron Hausmann.

Priscilla Nathanson in loving memory of beloved father Bernard Harris.

Harriet Kaplan for yahrzeit of mother Ruth D. Lamb.

Mathew Gise for yahrzeit of father Meyer Gise.

Mathew Gise for yahrzeit of aunt Polly Fischman.

Natalie Nussbaum in memory of husband Stanley Nussbaum z"l – the life of the deceased is always present in the memories of the living.

Cheryl and Howard Brodsky for yahrzeit in loving memory of father Martin Brodsky:

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund:

Rabbi Manes Kogan & Silvia Surazski Kogan in honor of lay leadership, volunteers, and professional staff of Hillcrest Jewish Center.

Betty Kaplan says Yasher Koach for Michelle Kaplan and daughter Julianna Rose for attending the Jr. Congregation frequently.

Betty Kaplan thanks Debbie, Michelle & Karen for all the help they give their parents.

Bernie and Seymour Kaplan and Florence Siegel thank Rabbi Kogan for their mother Anna Kaplan's yahrzeit blessing and remembering "Shalom bais."

Betty Kaplan for yahrzeit of brotherin-law Eli Greenberg.

SAVE THE DATE

March 10th Breakfast Adult Ed Presents JOYCE MOY

CEO of Fintelligent Strategies
Will come to speak on
Asian Americans
Forever Foreign?

Save the Date!

Sunday, September 8, 2024 honoring

Rabbi Manes & Silvia Kogan Daniela, Ilan, and Abby on their 18th Anniversary at Hillcrest Jewish Center

Joan Hausmann thanks all the people who have wished her well. She should have no trouble working on the next bulletin.